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IHRC Advisory Notice to Horsemen and IHRC Licensed Veterinarians 
 

February 22, 2022 
 

Please be aware of recent advisory released by the RMTC regarding the use of bupivacaine 
(long-acting local anesthetic).  Horsemen are advised against the use of this product, as there is 
no withdrawal guidance for its use in proximity to a race.   For questions, please contact Dr. 
Kerry Peterson, IHRC Equine Medical Director.  Kepeterson@hrc.in.gov 317-233-3119.  
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